
World Changers Reopening update 8.18.20 

Goal: To structure our children’s environment to foster physical and emotional health and 
safety for children and adults. We desire to use current challenges to help children see God’s 
goodness during the hard times of life. 

Protocol: 

• Parents are asked to do the following at home before arriving at church: 

 *have child use the restroom and wash hands. 
 *Take temperature to avoid an unnecessary trip to church. 100.4 or higher should stay 
home. 
 *Eat breakfast or snack before coming.  
 *Please stay home if you have been around anyone who has tested positive in the past 
2 weeks. 
• Before entering building, please wash hands or use sanitizer.  

• All children, adult/student volunteers and parents are required to wear masks. 

• Temperatures for kids and volunteers will be taken with infrared contactless 
thermometer. If temperature is disputed, an infrared ear thermometer can be used to 
verify temperature. 

• Frequent handwashing is encouraged.  

• Doors should be kept open to reduce touching door handles. If closed, spray or wipe 
down with disinfecting wipes.  

• High fives, hugs, etc. are discouraged barring extenuating circumstances (injury, 
disconsolate child).  

• Class size is limited to 10 children plus leaders. Flexibility is encouraged as numbers in 
rooms are evened out. If extra rooms are needed, designated adult rooms can be used.  

• Cereal bar and snacks are discontinued for the present time. 

• Please note that these guidelines are subject to change as the situation changes. 

Ministry:  

• Check in at 10:30 am – Utilize contactless check in. In addition to manned station, the 
two iPad stations will be manned by volunteers. 

• Parents are encouraged to have one parent drop off and pick up. Parents are not able 
to enter the ministry area for the present time. 

• Temperatures of 100.4 or higher are unable to come into the kids’ ministry areas.  

• Handwashing is preferred if sink is available. Sanitizer is also available. 

• Volunteer directs child to class with no more than 10 children plus leaders.  

• Leader/teacher invites child to their special spot in room.  



• All large group presentations are viewed in the room on the TV. Children will stay in 
the classroom except to use restroom or wash hands. This limits exposure.  

• Pick up – Please have one parent enter the building for pick up. To reduce lines, 
designated up locations are as follows:  

 *K-1st grade picks up by welcome desk 

 *2nd-3rd grade picks up at exit door adjacent to 212. 

 *4th-5th grade picks up at exterior door of 216.  

• For safety, families and volunteers are asked to exit outdoors for conversation.  

Follow-up: 

• If a child or volunteer tests positive, please notify the church at once. Those in 
contact with this individual and their family will be notified while protecting their 
privacy. COVID-19 testing is the responsibility of the family.  

Thank you to everyone involved for working together to create a ministry environment that 
honors God and disciples kids. Together, we can strengthen children in the Lord to have a 
stronger reliance on Him.  


